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NNewsletter of the Mona Library 

    New Deputy LibrariansNew Deputy LibrariansNew Deputy LibrariansNew Deputy Librarians    

New Management StructureNew Management StructureNew Management StructureNew Management Structure    

This issue seeks to share with 

you  some of the exciting devel-

opments that are now taking 

place at your Library. 

These include: 

1) n e w  o r g a n i z a t i o n a l       

structure, which aims to 

facilitate productivity, com-

munication and efficiency; 

2) The Mona Library News 

and Comments Blog, which   

enhances communication 

between the Library and its 

clientele via virtual space. 

 We invite you to share your 

v i e ws ,  s u g ge s t io n s  a nd         

comments via this Blog.  We are 

always happy to hear from you. 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Mrs. Verna George (left) 

and Mrs. Joan Vacianna (right), who were 

recently promoted to the positions of     

Deputy Librarian (Public and Outreach    

Services) and Deputy Librarian (Technical 

Services) respectively. Mrs. Leona Bobb-

Semple, longstanding deputy librarian, is 

now Deputy Librarian (Support Services).   

The promotion is part of a restructuring  

exercise designed to strengthen succession 

planning and to develop the organization’s 

management capacity in order to function  

as a modern university library.   

Congratulations, Mesdames George 

and Vacianna.                               

 UWI Libraries Network Forum UWI Libraries Network Forum UWI Libraries Network Forum UWI Libraries Network Forum     

The Mona Campus Librarian hosted the  first 

UWI Libraries Network (UWILIBNET)    

Forum on March 31, 2009. Librarians from all 

the libraries on the UWI Mona Campus were 

in attendance. Professor Gordon Shirley, 

Campus Principal, and  Professor Fay       

Durrant, Head of the Department of Library 

and Information Studies addressed the group 

and spoke on the timeliness of this initiative. 

 

Groups had vibrant discussions on govern-

ance, financing, services, and training and  

recommendations to develop and strengthen 

the network were made by each group. The 

network will be formally launched in July 

2009.  

 

The key objectives of the UWILIBNET are to 

maximize the potential of member units,    

ensure availability of and wide access to        

information, share resources and expertise, 

and train and develop members in new and 

emerging areas of librarianship. 

The figure below shows the libraries that form 

the Network. 

    UWI Librarian Receives Fulbright UWI Librarian Receives Fulbright UWI Librarian Receives Fulbright UWI Librarian Receives Fulbright 

Mrs. Pauline Nicholas was awarded the 2008  

Fulbright Visiting Researcher 

Scholar Fellowship. Mrs. 

Nicholas will be hosted at the 

Information Institute of      

Syracuse, School of Informa-

tion Studies from September 1 – November 

15, 2009 and will be engaged in research on 

digital reference services in  academic      

libraries.   

 

 She will  have an opportunity to study  

QuestionPoint (an online reference service) 

and will spend 2 weeks at the University of 

Illinois to explore the application of “Second 

Life”, a 3D virtual world software, in educa-

tion and reference services.   

 

Her visit will give the UWI library a       

presence in “Second Life” and the skills she 

will garner will be shared with the UWI   

Library staff. This will augment the reference       

services that are now provided.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ISSN 0799-2254 http://www.mona.uwi.edu/library/ April 2009 

Copyright Licence and the  LibraryCopyright Licence and the  LibraryCopyright Licence and the  LibraryCopyright Licence and the  Library        Library Hosts Postgrad ClassesLibrary Hosts Postgrad ClassesLibrary Hosts Postgrad ClassesLibrary Hosts Postgrad Classes    
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NEW  MEMBERS  OF STAFF 

The Angela King CollectionThe Angela King CollectionThe Angela King CollectionThe Angela King Collection    

“This material has been copied under licence 

from JAMCOPY. Resale or  further copying is 

strictly prohibited” 

 

The above statement now appears on photocopies 

done by the Library’s Reprographic Services Unit 

(RESU) as well as on articles supplied on             

inter-library loan.  This is as a result of a licensing 

agreement between the University and the Jamaican 

Copyright Licensing Agency Ltd. (JAMCOPY). 

The Licence became effective for the current       

academic year and it allows the Library to make 

copies from material published in certain countries 

without   having to seek permission from the rights 

holders. The licence also means that the University 

can now  seek permission to reproduce printed    

material through JAMCOPY.   

 

It is important to note that the licence does not    

interfere with the individual’s rights to fair dealing 

under the Copyright Act. 

 

 

 

Eleven students from the Occupational        

Environmental Safety and Health postgraduate 

class recently attended a one-day information 

literacy session put on by the Mona Informa-

tion Literacy Unit (MILU). The session entitled 

“How to Plan and Conduct  Effective           

Research” was held in the new Postgraduate 

Learning Commons laboratory.  

Ms Beverley Lashley, Acting Head,  Science 

Branch Library, guided the students through 

the various search strategies using examples of 

resources in their specific subject area.        

Students also gained hands-on experience in 

the use of EndNote, a reference manager    

software. 

The Mona Information Literacy Unit offers        

customized information literacy sessions to 

students and staff.  Sessions can be arranged on 

request by contacting Mrs Verna George,   

Deputy Librarian and Co-ordinator of the Post    

Graduate Learning Commons, at 512-3619 or 

email verna.george@uwimona.edu.jm.      

Ms B. Lashley, Acting 
Head, Science Branch 
Library  

Journal of Table of  ContentsJournal of Table of  ContentsJournal of Table of  ContentsJournal of Table of  Contents    

ticTOCs Journal Tables Of Contents (TOCs) 

keeps scholars, researchers and academics    

informed about the most recently published 

scholarly material on almost any  subject.  The 

URL for ticTocs is - 

http://www.tictocs.ac.uk/ 
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International International International International     
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Conference (IASL)Conference (IASL)Conference (IASL)Conference (IASL)    

    
The Library and   Infor-

mation  Association of 

Jamaica (LIAJA ) will 

be the host of the IASL 

2011 Annual Confer-

ence.   

The theme will be 

“School Libraries :    

Empowering  Millen-

nial Learners”. 

The conference will be 

held at the Conference 

Centre, Kingston,      

Jamaica, from July 24-

29, 2011.   

International   International   International   International   
Federation of    Federation of    Federation of    Federation of    

Libraries Associa-Libraries Associa-Libraries Associa-Libraries Associa-
tion (IFLA)tion (IFLA)tion (IFLA)tion (IFLA)    

The World Library and 

Information Congress 

2009, 75th IFLA    

General Conference 

and Assembly, will take 

place in   Milan, Italy 

from August 23 - 27, 

2009. 

The West Indies and Special Collection (WISC)  in 

the Main Library now houses the Angela King   

Collection.  

This collection comprises documents relating to  

almost all aspects of Mrs King’s life, especially 

while she was Chief of Missions for the United   

Nations Observer Mission in South Africa from 

1992-1994, and Special Adviser on Gender Issues 

and the Advancement of Women.    

The Department  of Gender Studies presented the 

collection to the Library on behalf of her family.   

 Virtual Reference ServicesVirtual Reference ServicesVirtual Reference ServicesVirtual Reference Services    
On April 1, 2009 the Library introduced its online reference service. Users can now  receive assistance 

from reference librarians even if they cannot visit the Library.  Anyone who needs help finding       
information can go the Library’s homepage at   http://www.mona.uwi.edu/library/   

and click the button 

 

As of June 1, 2009, the service will be offered on Monday - Friday from 10:00 am to 10:00 pm.  For 

further information you may contact the MERIC Librarian at 512-3586 or email 

pauline.nicholas02@uwimona.edu.jm 
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The Library wants to 

hear from you.  Click 

on  


